In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Wellness Center Change in Hours
- · Updated Instructions for Support Staff Web Time Entry
- · Mastercard Monthly Help/Training Sessions

General Announcements

- · Bergren Forum: Juliana Gray 'Roleplay'
- · Caribbean Student Association First Meeting
- · 'New Morphologies': Studio Ceramics and Digital Processes
- · One Swipe Cafe is Back!
- · Resume Days at the Career Development Center!
- · Chinese New Year Celebration Best wishes
- Fact of the Day
- · AU Faculty Research Mentor Award
- · Internship & Summer Job Fair
- Norovirus
- · You Can Win Big at the Internship & Summer Job Fair!
- · Opportunity to be Published!
- · Flu Season
- · NYC Young Alumni Event at the Brooklyn Bowl
- · Classic Movie Suspense Series: 'Vertigo' (1958)

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	SATURDAY
12:00 Bergren Forum: Juliana Gray 'Roleplay'	9:00 3-D Ceramic Printing Workshop	9:00 3-D Ceramic Printing Workshop
Weight Watchers Class 4:30 'New Morphologies'	3:00 ICU Friday: A History fo Diversity at Alfred 4:30 'New Morphologies'	10:00 Visit us on a Saturday 2:00 2/9/13 M/W Basketball AWAY @ Houghton - 2
Exhibition Opening and Reception 5:00 Tax Returns Prepared for Free	Curators' Gallery Talk 6:00 2/8/13 - M/W Basketball HOME vs. Nazareth - 6 & 8pm	& 4pm 5:00 Chinese New Year Celebration Best Wishes
5:30 African American and Black Students Focus Group	One Swipe Cafe: That's Amore Dinner and Dance	10:00 Hip Hop Double Feature: Flatbush Zombies with Ratking
	8:00 Film: Twilight: 'Breaking Dawn Part 2'	Music: Flatbush Zombies

Wellness Center Change in Hours

On Thursday, Feb. 7 the Wellness Center will be closed from noon to 1:45 p.m. so that staff may attend an

in-service training session.

Submitted by: Rene Richardson

back to top Send Email Reminder

Updated Instructions for Support Staff Web Time Entry

After reviewing the initial practices set up during implementation of Web Time Entry, it has been decided that it would be best to make a slight change in the use of the EXCUSED code. If you are out of the office to attend an approved conference or seminar, this should now be recorded as time WORKED, not EXCUSED time. The EXCUSED code should be used only for time out of the office that is not related to your job; medical/legal appointments, jury duty, bereavement, 1/2 day religious observance, or emergency closing.

Also, over the last year, with new updates to our BannerWeb, additional functionality has also become available that you may not have been aware of. The current instructions include references to these and may make this process more user friendly to you.

Please find the updated Instructions at the following HR link.

Link: Support Staff:Entering Hours Worked via BannerWeb

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Mastercard Monthly Help/Training Sessions

Mandatory training is required for all new cardholders as well as new card reviewers (anyone that logs in to reconcile transactions) before a credit card will be given or access to the new MasterCard website.

With the migration to JPMorgan Chase MasterCard in January 2013, including a new website program, we want to offer additional help until everyone feels comfortable with the new program.

We will begin having the help/training/refresher sessions on the second Wednesday of each month from 1-2 p.m. in the Banner Training room located in Howell Hall beginning Feb. 13, 2013.

To apply for a credit card, an application needs to be completed, including the required signatures. The completed applications should be sent to Office & Procurement Services attention Sue Peck. Once the application is processed the program administrator will receive the card within 10-15 business days. You may have the card training within thirty (30) days of receipt of the card.

We are hoping these extra sessions will be helpful and would appreciate any of your suggestions.

If you have any questions please give us a call at x2698.

Submitted by: Susan Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bergren Forum: Juliana Gray 'Roleplay'

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies and the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences will be meeting at 12:10 P.M. on Thursday, Feb. 7 in the Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch; coffee and tea will be provided.

Speaker: Juliana Gray

Topic: "Roleplay: A Reading of Personal and Persona Poems"

Professor of English Juliana Gray will read from her recently published poetry collection, "Roleplay."

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

back to top Send Email Reminder

Caribbean Student Association First Meeting

Caribbean Student Association will be having its first meeting for the semester. This Thursda,y Feb. 7 8:15, come to the ICU (multicultural suite) Bottom floor of Powell.

I look forward to seeing you there! SNACKS WILL BE PROVIDED.

Submitted by: Lauren Bishop White

back to top Send Email Reminder

'New Morphologies': Studio Ceramics and Digital Processes

Schein-Joseph International Museum of Ceramic Art presents "New Morphologies: Studio Ceramics and Digital Processes," a guest curated exhibition by Del Harrow and Stacy Jo Scott. The exhibition will be on view Feb. 7 to April 5, 2013.

"New Morphologies" is an exhibition highlighting work that emerges from the encounter between the physical materiality of ceramic objects and the ephemerality of digital information. The exhibition features both national and international artists who are currently using 3-D Ceramic printing methods in their making process.

The Ceramics Museum is located on the top floor of Binns-Merrill Hall, open Wednesday - Friday, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

There will be an opening reception in the Museum Thursday, Feb. 7, 4:30 to 6 p.m., and a Curator's Gallery Talk Friday, Feb 8, 4:30 to 5:30 p.m. All are welcome!

3-D Ceramic Printing Workshop with Dries Verbruggen, of Unfold Design, Belgium will be Friday and Saturday, Feb. 8 and 9, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. in the FlexSpace, Senior Ceramics, McGee Art Pavillion.

Link: New Morphologies Exhibition

Submitted by: Allison Benson

back to top Send Email Reminder

One Swipe Cafe is Back!

Enjoy a night of dinner and dancing in the Knight Club on Friday, Feb. 8 from 6-8:30 p.m. during the "That's Amore" dinner. Note: Powell will close at 4:30 p.m. on Friday and meal swipes will be accepted for this dinner.

Submitted by: John Dietrich

back to top Send Email Reminder

Resume Days at the Career Development Center!

Stop in to the CDC anytime between 10 a.m.- 4 p.m. on Wednesday, Feb. 13, to get your resume critiqued in preparation for the Internship & Summer Job Fair on Friday, Feb. 15. Also, pick up some FREE resume paper on your way out!

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Chinese New Year Celebration - Best wishes

Confucius Institute is going to celebrate the Chinese New Year from 5 to 8 p.m. on Feb. 9, Saturday at Susan Howell Hall.

Interactive activities including writing down New Year's Best wishes, paper cutting, and finding your Chinese Zodiacs will start at 5 p.m. Authentic Chinese food will served at 6 pm.

It is a free event and please join us to celebrate the most important holiday in China.

Submitted by: Jing Zhu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Fact of the Day

For each hour of regular exercise you get, you'll gain about two hours of additional life expectancy!

Submitted by: Kimberly O'Rourke

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Faculty Research Mentor Award

Provost Bill Hall is pleased to announce the establishment of the Alfred University Faculty Research Mentor Award.

The University intends to acknowledge and reward faculty who are outstanding undergraduate

research and scholarly activity mentors across the campus, i.e., those individuals who are outstanding mentors to students engaged in research or scholarly activity and are actively engaged in being research/visual-performing artists themselves.

One award each year in the following categories: physical and life sciences, undergraduate engineering, social sciences, humanities, visual and performing arts, and professional studies.

The award in the amount of \$500 of faculty development money will be presented at the Honors Convocation on April 26, 2013. The nomination period for this award is Feb. 1 through Feb. 22, 2013; nominations are to be sent to the Awards Committee at argus@alfred.edu. The attached document explains in detail the process and selection of the award.

Attachment: Descrption Faculty Research Mentor Award

Submitted by: Cheryl Monroe

back to top Send Email Reminder

Internship & Summer Job Fair

The Internship & Summer Job Fair, hosted by the Career Development Center, will take place on Friday, Feb. 15, 2013 from noon-2 p.m. in the Powell Campus Center Knight Club.

Over 40 companies are expected to be represented, recruiting all majors. To see a current list of companies which will be represented, please visit the CDC website at www.alfred.edu/cdc and click on events.

Bring the postcard that you receive in the mail to enter a raffle to win 1 of 6 VISA giftcards or an AU sweatshirt!

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Norovirus

There have been cases of the Norovirus at local ERs. The Norovirus is a virus that causes irritation of the stomach and intestines and generally presents as vomiting and diarrhea. Symptoms of the virus will continue for several days but you should notice gradual improvements.

If you feel like you have the Norovirus:

For the first 8-12 hours drink only clear liquids (water, Gatorade, apple juice, 7-up, etc. After that, begin bland foods (bananas, plain rice, applesauce, toast, mashed potatoes, etc) Wait until you feel well for 24 hours before trying spicy/greasy foods or any dairy products

Do Not:

Use over-the-counter medication to stop the diarrhea, unless told by your doctor or Health Services or

Drink beverages with caffeine or ingest dairy during this illness

Call your doctor if you experience any of the following: Increase of constant pain

Inability to retain fluids Continuously high fever Decreased urination

Red or black bowel movements

Confusion, unusual sleepiness or drowsiness

Abdominal pain that remains in just one area

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

You Can Win Big at the Internship & Summer Job Fair!

The Internship & Summer Job Fair will be taking place on Friday, Feb. 15 from noon-2 p.m. in the Powell Campus Center, Knight Club. Not only can you score a great internship or summer job by attending this event but if you bring the postcard that you received in the mail, you can also enter to win some great raffle items!

To see a growing list of employers currently registered to attend, please visit the CDC website at www.alfred.edu/cdc/events.

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Opportunity to be Published!

Phi Alpha Theta (the History Honor Society on Campus) is publishing a new journal and is looking for your papers to be submitted!

The Deadline for Submission is Wednesday, Feb. 20.

Papers must be historically related and have received a B+ or better. Papers not graded are subject to review. All papers will be proofread and corrected before publishing.

Email SaxonsPAT@alfred.edu or ELP10@alfred.edu for any questions or more information.

Submitted by: Jennifer Futterman

back to top Send Email Reminder

Flu Season

Flu season is in full swing and, unfortunately, most of us know someone who has had the Flu already this year. Here are some prevention tips from the CDC to help you stay healthy:

Get the Flu vaccine.

Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. Throw the tissue in the trash after you use it, don't recycle and re-use it.

Wash your hands often with soap and water. If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-based hand rub.

Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth. Germs spread this way.

Try to avoid close contact with sick people.

If you are sick with flu-like illness, CDC recommends that you stay home for at least 24 hours after your fever is gone except to get medical care or for other necessities. (Your fever should be gone without the use of a fever-reducing medicine.)

While sick, limit contact with others as much as possible to keep from infecting them.

Flu-like symptoms include fever, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, chills and fatigue. Some people also may have vomiting and diarrhea. People may be infected with the flu,

and have respiratory symptoms without a fever.

For more information go to www.cdc.gov/flu or www.flu.gov

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

NYC Young Alumni Event at the Brooklyn Bowl

Alfred University Young Alumni please join us for an afternoon of fun as the Center for Student Involvement shares some exciting AU initiatives, including the award-winning Drawn to Diversity program and the newly created Institute for Cultural Unity (AU's new multicultural program).

Noon-2 p.m. Saturday, March 9, 2013 at:

61 Wythe Ave. Brooklyn, NY 11211

\$15 per person, \$10 for those under 18 Includes one hour shared lane time, shoe rental, and refreshments.

Space is limited to first 100 to register!

RSVP by 2/25/13:

Online: www.alfred.edu/alumni/reg...

Phone: 607-871-2144 Email: alumni@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Classic Movie - Suspense Series: 'Vertigo' (1958)

Monday, Feb. 11 at 6:45 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

A retired police detective, who has a fear of heights, is hired by a friend to keep an eye on his wife. This Hitchcock film is considered by many one of the best films ever made. Stars include James Stewart and Kim Novak.

This is the second in a series of three suspense films presented at the Howe Auditorium in February. The third film, "The Sixth Sense," will be shown on Monday, Feb. 25 at 6:45 p.m.

The library-sponsored movie is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews